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LABOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT
Staffing Report: There was discussion to alleviate some of the issues with coverage while people were out on leave in Membership Benefits. USW suggesting having a floater or offering overtime. Temporaries were currently being utilized to assist with the open enrollment period.
Joint Committee on Health Benefits:  The January meeting was postponed. PEF has asked for a new disruption report from Delta Dental since the information received has become obsolete. PEF is looking at the participating providers and Delta offers a much larger pool. Blue Shield’s disruption report will be sent to Delta for comparison. BS cannot meet PEF’s dental needs at this time and we don’t expect any improvements for at least one more year. PEF negotiated with Informed RX to have one of the Tier 2 albuterol inhalers be considered a generic when none other were available under the generic category. 
Joint committee on Career Mobility for Administrative Employees:  Committee will meet on February 26 to regroup and modify the training for the next mentor program. 
Sexual Harassment/Sensitivity Training: Training was well-received at the December 4 Executive Board meeting. Mathews and Mathews delivered that training. All E-Board members received the material regardless of attendance at the training.
Alternate Work Schedule – The final version of the Reduced Work Schedule is pending signature and will be issued.
Staff Training: Administrative staff training was held November 17. There has been positive feedback. The same trainer is being considered for non-field staff professional training. Other departments that remain to have training are: Health and Safety, Research, and Education. Individuals have taken computer courses through MicroKnowledge and tuition reimbursement funds. MIS continues on-line training. Legal staff have a separate fund for CLE and conferences. Several field representatives attended arbitration training in NYC. Training committee is looking into bringing trainers in for a three-day course and other options. 
Bob Carrothers and Elizabeth Hough have been providing smaller trainings statewide on pending payroll and contract changes which have been well received. A training has also been developed for field representatives on Workers Compensation. 

ACTION
PEF will provide an accounting of the remaining balance to the training fund.
Job Descriptions for Membership Benefits Positions: USW received a copy of the titles in question in Membership Benefits and Travel. This item has been tabled until further action is requested.
Office Coverage in Buffalo
PEF solicited input from all field services directors for input. A few felt it was too cumbersome to maintain the temporary e-mail account when not in use.  PEF suggested forwarding the calls to another office during the absence. Management will consider extending the half day for orientation for the temp to a full day and allowing the temp to start on the first day of staff’s absence rather than the 3rd day, depending on the circumstances and budgetary constraints. 

Issue was tabled.

Overpayment of Geographical Difference
PEF reported that, as a result of an audit performed two years ago, and the initiative under the Saborn Oxley Act, these calculations are now done by HR and not accounting. PEF explained how the calculations were made and where the errors needed to be corrected. Five were initially identified, dating back to July 2010. There were an additional 15 staff impacted through December 2009. Steps are being taken to prevent this from happening again in the future. PEF recommended that the individuals discuss their situations with their own tax advisory because of the many variables involved. Other areas which may have been affected are those with location pay who sold back accruals. PEF was not aware of any additional fees incurred. USW suggested using a more automated process in the future to eliminate any human error. USW also suggested hiring an independent accountant to specifically perform this function. PEF felt that was cost prohibitive. It cannot be done by the independent auditor or payroll vendor, but they will look into other options.
ACTION
USW requested a copy of the audit report.

SEIU Code of Ethical Practices and Conflict of Interest Policy
PEF stated that this was meant for all Executive Board and management staff. Marty O’Connor was the designated Ethics Liaison who received all response scores. It was not mandatory for USW staff to participate. However, it may benefit staff to know the policy in order to recognize any violations. 
Emergency Office Closures
PEF made every effort to notify their managers and direct them to notify their staff of the closures. Quick Response did an excellent job of getting systems and operations up and running as soon as possible. PEF will work to improve the voice messages and hot line to inform members of office closings.  USW asked PEF to remind managers to have updated contact numbers for their staff in case of such an emergency, especially during the seasons of inclement weather. Staff should also be mindful of having updated contact information with their managers and to contact the office for current information. 
These three items were deferred to the Health & Safety agenda for the January 7, 2010 meeting:
Driver Safety

Loading Dock Stairs

Ergonomic Evaluations
Next Meeting Date: March 25, 2010
If you have any issues or concerns, please contact a committee member or USW officer. 
In Solidarity,
Nancy Holford, Co-Chair
Josephine Rice, Co-Chair
Committee: Gary Cunningham, Geraldine Stella, Bill Noonan, Ed Ray, Tom Kieper, Michele Routi, Elaine Carpenter, Nancy Wolff, Peter Yurkewicz, Blair Burroughs
